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DESCRIPTION 
The Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) proposes to construct two 
groundwater dewatering wells (LV-1 and LV-2) at the toe of the Long Valley Dam to control 
seepage and minimize the potential liquefaction risk. Currently, when water levels are high, 
Long Valley Reservoir experiences excessive groundwater seepage downstream of the toe of 
the dam, resulting in surface ponding and risks to dam safety. LADWP has previously 
constructed three dewatering wells in the general vicinity of the two proposed dewatering wells, 
but more towards the north side of the dam face. Mineral precipitation from volcanic materials 
(manganese oxide), clogs the wells’ screen slots and gravel packs. Clogging has resulted in a 
reduced pumping capacity, thus raising the groundwater table at the toe of the dam. The two 
new proposed dewatering wells will be constructed at the south side the dam, to supplement the 
existing dewatering wells to minimize liquefaction risk and maintain safe operating conditions. 
Pumped water would be conveyed through Owens Gorge. The planned wells will have 8-5/8” 
diameter stainless steel casing and screens, and will be up to 80 feet deep. Installation for each 
well is estimated to take up to 30 days, including well development and pumping tests, and 
restoring the site, excluding unforeseen delays. An existing dirt road will provide access to work 
site. All the proposed work sites are located on lands owned by the City of Los Angeles. The 
proposed wells will only be used solely to reduce potential liquefaction risk and not for any 
groundwater extraction purposes. 
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